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NOTICE OF INSIGNIFICANT PROJECT CHANGE 
REQUEST FOR APPROVAL 

FOR THE BLYTHE ENERGY PROJECT TRANSMISSION LINE MODIFICATIONS 
(99-AFC-8C) 

 
On December 1, 2008, the California Energy Commission received a petition from Blythe 
Energy, LLC to modify the Blythe Energy Project Transmission Line (BEPTL).  The BEPTL 
project was certified by the Energy Commission on October 11, 2006, and is expected to 
begin construction in February, 2009.  The BEPTL project would be located entirely within 
Riverside County, between the Blythe Energy Center project and Metropolitan Water 
District’s Julian Hinds Substation near Hayfield.   

DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED MODIFICATIONS 
The project owner is seeking approval for the following proposed insignificant 
changes in response to recently available information: 
1. A change in structure support for 17 structures by adding guy wires to safely 

support the conductor load; 
2. Expansion of the Desert Center and Julian Hinds laydown yards; and 
3. Minor communication system changes in the SCE system at the Blythe Energy 

Power Plant, Julian Hinds substation, and the California Capacitor Station. 

ENERGY COMMISSION AND BLM STAFF REVIEW AND DETERMINATION 
The Commission is the lead agency for the purpose of California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) compliance. The Bureau of Land Management (BLM) is the lead Federal agency for 
the purpose of NEPA compliance.  The BLM involvement is due to the need for portions of 
the BEPTL to be constructed on BLM administered public lands.  Therefore, the BLM is 
responsible for reviewing the proposed insignificant project changes to ensure NEPA 
compliance. 
 
Pursuant to section 1769(a)(2), Title 20, California Code of Regulations, Energy 
Commission approval of the project modifications is not required if Energy Commission staff 
determines that:  
 There is no possibility that the modification may have a significant effect on the 

environment, and  
 The modification(s) will not result in a change to or deletion of a condition of certification, 

or make changes that would cause the project not to comply with applicable laws, 
ordinances, regulations, or standards (LORS).   

 
Energy Commission staff is in the process of determining whether or not the proposed 
modifications meet the following criteria: 
 The modifications will not have any significant effect on the environment; 
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